
Dear Derek Moss, 

Re: Kingston Housing Zone, ref. MGLA 180316-7735 

Thank you for your request for information which the GLA received on 25th February 2016. 

Your request has been dealt with under the Environmental Information Regulations 2004 (EIR). 
The information requested is ‘environmental information’ as it meets the definition set out in 
regulation 2(1)(c) of the EIR.  

You asked for the following. 

The bid/application for Housing Zone funding submitted by the Royal Borough of Kingston 
upon Thames. 

We can release the following information about the Kingston housing zone bid. 

Housing 
zone 

Borough Private 
units 

Affordable 
units 
2015-2021 

Affordable 
units 2021-
2026 

Total 
homes 

Funding 

Kingston Kingston 879 60 760 1,699 £46,200,000 

Derek Moss 

By Email  
request-323248-7c6fcbee@whatdotheyknow.com 

Department:  Housing and Land 

Our Ref:  MGLA180316-7735 

Date: 14 April 2016 





Other information in the bid falls within one of the exceptions to our duty to disclose under 
regulations 4 and 5: 
 
Under 12 (4) a public authority may refuse to disclose information to the extent that (d)the 
request relates to material which is still in the course of completion, to unfinished documents or 
to incomplete data;  
 
Under 12 (5) a public authority may refuse to disclose information to the extent that its 
disclosure would adversely affect (e) the confidentiality of commercial or industrial information 
where such confidentiality is provided by law to protect a legitimate economic interest;  
 
Under regulation 12(1)(b), the public authority can only withhold the information if, in all the 
circumstances of the case, the public interest in maintaining the exception outweighs the public 
interest in disclosure.  
 
The ‘public interest’ is not what might be of interest to a member of the public but what is in 
the interests, or the greater good, or to the benefit of the public at large. We must ‘balance’ the 
public interest and decide whether the information should still be withheld, bearing in mind the 
general presumption in favour of disclosure under the EIR. 
 
Assessing all the considerations relevant to your request, we consider that the balance of the 
public interest favours maintaining the disclosure-exception provisions under regulations 
12(4)(d) and 12(5)(e) at this time. Our rationale is to be found in the annex below.  
 
I hope the enclosed information is of interest and would again thank you for your patience and 
understanding in this matter. If you have any further questions relating to this matter, please 
contact me, quoting the reference at the top of this letter.  
 
If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your request, you may complain using the 
GLA’s FOI complaints and internal review procedure, available at 
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/greater-london-authority-gla/sharing-our-
information/freedom-information understanding in this matter. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
 

 
Area Manager 

 








